医群岛回翻疆星

Fitzgerald house

monday, june 12, 1967

# FOLLOW THE COP

The evening of June 9, two members of the Pitz-Bitz staff played a new and exciting game, and we have decided to pass the game on to you. The game is called "Follow the Cop." Rules are very basic. Ger a car—number of players being limited by the number of seats in the car. Pick out one of our Department of Public Safety employees and follow him. Follow him wherever he goes—on campus, off campus, down Squirrel Road, behind the IM building, just anyplace. There are two ways to win. First, have the game end in a 0-0 tie. (Points are scored only by the cop—one point each time he loses you.) Second, if the cop leaves the campus grounds for a period of time longer than thirty minutes. We lost our test game by 2-0.

We would like to point out a few lessons we learned. First, if you cannot locate the cop by driving around the campus, look in the grill. That's where we found our target. Second, if the cop starts to go down Squirrel Road, watch out for that wide place in the road where there is a short roadway going above Squirrel, on the left. Our target 'hid' his white Pontiac behind all that green foliage up on the hild and, if it hadn't have been for the sun, we would never have seen him. However, as Officer Joy said later, "You'd be surprised how well a green car can be hidden up there."

We played for just under two hours, which is the length of the tournament game, The regular game lasts only an hour and is suggested for beginners. It is also strongly suggested that you avoid using such vehicles as Volkswagens, and other anaemic cars—they just cannot compete with a great, big Pentise in the acceleration department.

We were fortunate enough to have a talk with our target. We chanced upon Officer Joy when he pulled up beside our innocent VW, in the parking lot adjacent to North Foundation. His first comment was a rhetorical, "What is this? Harass the Oakland Police tonight?" All in good fun. We told him we were doing research for Fitz-Bitz, explained just what Fitz-Bitz is, and proceeded to ask several questions. We found that the Department of Public Safety has no cars of its own. For the present, they use University Cars. There are plans to purchase cars for their exclusive use when the 1968 models come out.

The Department is responsible to the University and to Oakland County. The latter because, off duty or on, the officers are deputy sheriffs of Oakland County. Because of the mention of riot guns in the Public Safety Report, we asked if they were standard equipment. We were told, "We have no riot runs. You can look in

the car, we have no riot guns." We declined to lock, At 8:22 pm we returned to Fitz. --- Hunter Pell

### MEADOWBROOK

One of the few pleasant aspects of the Spring semester at Oakland is the Meadowbrock Concerts. They would be a lot more enjoyable if they were free. Since the beginning of the Meadowbrook series, student governments have worked to make these concerts officially free. Last year Dean Dutton appropriated \$300 from was surprised that all of this money was not used. Then he and that the student "guard" who was posted at the back gate allowed all students and, indeed probably everyone who walked down the road, to get in free.

This year the situation is somewhat different. Cakland is now blessed with an active Department of Public Safety and they are charged with controlling access to the concerts. In an interview, Mr. Strong said, "I plan to hire a student to guard the back door. This student, however, will not be 'defective,' as I understand the one last year was. Also, there will be a man in

the general area to control parking."
Mr. Hicks, Director of the Meadowbrook Festival, claims he did not know that any students were sneaking in last year, and it will not happen again. Mr. Hicks is responsible to an executive committee of citizens in charge of raising money to make up the difference between ticket receipts and the cost of the series. The festival is not self-supporting and must rely on these contributions as well as a grant from the Ford Foundation. The Meadowbrook Pestival should not be confused with the Meadowbrook School of Music-the only connection between the two being that some members of the Detroit Symphony teach at the school.

Early this semester, Dorm Council set out to convince the administration that the concerts should be free to all Oakland students. A resolution was passed and sent to Dean Entton. A week later, in a conference with two Dorm Council members, Dutton presented the results of his talks with Mr. Hicks and C ancellor Varner. The Meadowbrook Executive Committee will give a 20 per cent reduction on a season ticket to students, faculty, and staff. There will be no reduction in the \$3.50 price of an individual pavillion ticket but individual grounds tickets may be purchased by students for one-half the normal price, or \$1.00. should be made clear that this concession came from the Committee itself, not from Dean Dutton. It thus represents a sizable gain from last year.

Dean Dutton said the Committee was not concerned about monetary losses but, rather, objected to the principle of free student admissions. They feel this would set a dangerous precedent for the future, when the student body has grown and could occupy much of

members said that it was a matter of principle with the students too-Meadowbrook concerts are held on our campus, after all, "I don't think it's unreasonable to expect people to pay one Cliburn and people like that." When told it was students, not just people, that were being considered, Dutton answered that this rationale could be used by many groups-underprivileged children,

Toward the end of the meeting it was decided to negotiate further. There is a possibility that Mr. Hicks will accept a . package deal whoreby a sum of money would be paid to the festival to cover admission for OU students. Thus there is a possibility that at least some of the spectators at the concerts will be able

This past year Oakland has witnessed the birth and growth of a parking system which is wondrous to behold. This system was set up by one representative each from Personnel, Housing, Grounds, the Dean of Students Office, Physical Plant, Chancellor's Office, first item I would like to point out is that there were seven tatives for approximately 3400 stduents. The next point is that representation came no where near being large enough to have any woting effect on the Parking Committee. Therefore it would seem logical to deduce that it was not the students who really made up the system that the whole campus has been suffering from this

really surprising, is that no one who was going to enforce these rules was on the Committee. Most students know where they mayand may not park. What most of us do not know is that the money collected through registration and fines was to pay for additional parking spaces. In checking over the fund ledger for this money, items that are definitely not parking spaces. It is not known

what the additional money was used for.

This year there are nine representatives for the 700 employees and six for the 3800 students. (The reason for the increased student representation is that Commuter Council appointed five, instead of two, members to the Committee.) This year there is also a representative from the Department of Public Safety. These are changes

The other major change is that the employees on this Committee have decided that they should not have to pay to register their cars. What I have stated about who decided what is true for, since the employees hold a majority on the Committee, whatever they decide goes. These employees decide how much others will pay to park and where they will park. If I understand their position at the last meeting, the employees will end up getting, for free, the better parking spaces while the students will have to pay to park and have to walk from the extremes of our parking lots. Thus students and employees strive together to solve the problems of parking here at good ol' OU.

-Bob Simmer

# A MAJOR

He hyperestentuated the girl With the large broad build and the bleach blond curl. That was ten years ago, while at Fitz I guess, What he did in paracohesiveness.

He won the best of the flock with favor, A regular perigynalater. Contrary to his winning, t'was tipped off With fellow homos laughing, "You Dunkopf!"

But he hasn't changed much in those ten years. Except by homochromatic lures, He's now majoring at a home of thought By an autoasterical light, caught, In a subject that is exclusively free, Endovaginalsemenalatry.

--- Henry Schonschack

### THIS COMING WEEK

Wednesday Night Dance, 9 pm. Free
Priday, June 16, "Hôroshima, Mon Amour." 156 NFH. Free.
Friday, June 16, trip to Detroit Tigers game. Leaves Fitz at 6:15.
Saturday, June 17, Gymkhana sponsored by Engineering and Biological
Societies.

Sunday, June 18, All-University Picnic, 3-6 pm. Soccer Field. Sunday, June 18, NBC "White Paper on Red China." 128-130 O.C. 9:00 pm. Free.